
 

VET Fairness Policy 
 

 

Fair Treatment: 
 

O’Neill Kinesiology College will treat fairly all of its students and all of 
the persons seeking to enrol with the RTO.  
 
In order to ensure that fair treatment is provided as required, the 
following procedures will be implemented: 
 

• Places in the O’Neill Kinesiology College courses of study will be 
allocated to potential students in order in which enrolment 
applications are received, provided they meet enrolment 
requirements which are the equivalent of Year 10 literacy and 
numeracy. 
 

Potential Students refers to all persons seeking to enrol in a 
VET unit of study that meets the course requirements under 
subclause 45(1) of Schedule 1A of the Act and who are, or would 
be, entitled to VET FEE-HELP assistance under clause 43 of 
Schedule 1A of the Act. 

 

• All students will be provided with a Student Handbook at the time 
of enrolling outlining all the O’Neill Kinesiology College student 
policies and procedures. 
 

Student/s refers to all persons enrolled in a unit of study who are, 
or would be entitled to VET FEE-HELP assistance under clause 
43 of Schedule 1A of the Act. 

 

• Effective student support services will be provided to support a 
student’s application, transition and undertaking of study. 

 
 

Equal Benefits and 
Opportunities: 
 

O’Neill Kinesiology College will apply, fair and transparent decision 
making processes that are based on merit for making decisions about 
students undertaking, and persons applying for, courses. 
 
When making such decisions, O’Neill Kinesiology College will adopt a 
flexible approach to providing entry for students taking into account 
any educational disadvantage which a student may have experienced 
such as students from disadvantaged backgrounds; those returning to 
formal study and others who may not have completed formal 
requirements will be encouraged to apply. 
 
 

Publication: This VET Fairness Policy will be made available to Students and 
Potential Students through publication on the website 
www.nicolieoneill.com and in the student handbook.  
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